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EXTRAORDINARY MERANTUN DEVELOPMENT LIMITED SUB-COMMITTEE
10 DECEMBER 2018
(7.57 pm - 8.01 pm)
PRESENT Councillors  (in the Chair), Stephen Alambritis, Mark Allison and 

Martin Whelton

Ged Curran (Chief Executive), Paul Evans (Assistant Director of 
Corporate Governance), Caroline Holland (Director of Corporate 
Services), James McGinlay (Assistant Director for Sustainable 
Communities), Paul McGarry (FutureMerton Manager) and Chris 
Lee (Director of Environment and Regeneration)
Louise Fleming (Senior Democratic Services Officer)

ALSO PRESENT Councillors Nigel Benbow, David Chung, Daniel Holden and 
Peter Southgate

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE (Agenda Item 1)

There were no apologies for absence received.

2 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST (Agenda Item 2)

There were no declarations of interest.

3 MERANTUN DEVELOPMENT LTD - DESIGN PROCUREMENT (Agenda 
Item 3)

The Shareholder Representative, the Director of Environment and Regeneration, 
explained that the extraordinary meeting had been called due to the significant level 
of interest which had been received in the procurement for the architectural design 
contracts.  44 had expressed interest and 6 had already submitted tenders, and 
therefore to enable the company to progress at pace a delegation of authority was 
being requested to award the design contracts.  The procurement exercise was due 
to conclude just before Christmas and it was proposed that the decision would be 
made to enable the programme to proceed without delay in the new year, and the 
results of which would be reported back to the Sub-Committee in 2019.

The Cabinet Member for Regeneration, Housing and Transport welcomed the 
significant level of interest received and stressed that this was a key priority and it 
was important to act quickly to ensure the four sites identified in the Borough are 
developed.

The Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for finance also welcomed the number 
which had expressed an interest in the design contracts.

The Leader asked whether Merton was the only Borough with such a property 
company.  The Shareholder Representative advised that over 100 local authorities 
were either setting up or had already set up property companies, so it was a tried and 
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tested method to increase housing supply and address the financial challenge faced 
by local authorities.

The Leader thanked officers involved in driving forward the programme and also 
welcomed the level of interest received

RESOLVED

That authority be delegated to the Shareholder Representative (the Director of 
Environment and Regeneration), in consultation with the Chair of the Merantun 
Development Ltd Sub-Committee, to approve the award of the Mertantun 
Development Ltd architectural design contract(s).
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